
 

 

 

June 30, 2025 
 

 
The Honorable John Thune  
Majority Leader  
U.S. Senate   
Washington, DC 20510  
  

The Honorable Mike Johnson   
Speaker  
U.S. House of Representatives   
Washington, DC 20515  

 
Dear Majority Leader Thune and Speaker Johnson:  
  
On behalf of the American Gaming Association (AGA) and its members, I thank you for 
your historic leadership in advancing the “One, Big, Beautiful Bill” and the pro-growth 
tax policies within it. This is a strong, forward-looking bill for the country, and we 
applaud both Chambers and the Administration for the collaborative effort that brought 
us to this point. We urge the Senate and the House to approve this legislation so it may 
be sent to the President’s desk without delay. 
  
The U.S. gaming industry supports 1.8 million jobs nationwide, has a $328 billion annual 
economic impact, and generates $52 billion annually in tax revenue. Our industry’s 
ability to sustain quality jobs and deliver economic benefits is significantly enhanced by 
tax policies that support consumers, encourage business innovation and investment, 
and strengthen U.S. competitiveness. This package moves the country forward and 
enables industries like gaming to create jobs and drive investment in communities 
across our nation.  
  
We appreciate your commitment to supporting a strong American economy through this 
legislation and look forward to working with Congress and the Administration to address 
remaining outdated tax policies that hamper investment and growth in our industry.   
  
Sincerely,   

  
William C. Miller, Jr.   
President & CEO   
American Gaming Association  
 


